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We are Tulsa Energy!  Desk and Derrick professionals are working to bring energy in 

many forms to the communities where we live.  Tulsa is a progressive city comprised of 

many diverse industries.  Tulsa’s beginnings as “The Oil Capital of the World” puts 

Energy at the top of that list. Desk and Derrick is ready to educate members, 

colleagues, schools, and communities on the energy industries and their roles. 

In 2019, the members of the Tulsa club will benefit from educational speakers, field 

trips, industry events, ADDC meetings and convention, networking, and more.  Many 

volunteers have already been hard at work starting the planning, the Board of 

Directors is transitioning smoothly.  I can’t speak highly enough of the volunteers that 

make sure everything is completed.

Your employers will be proud of your Desk and Derrick involvement.  The steps you 

take with the organization shows your willingness to be educated on all facets of the 

industry.  You will network with professionals at other companies that will be just a 

phone call away should you have a question in your job. You will meet the speakers at 

the meetings that may also be a contact you will find useful in the future.  You will get 

the chance to reach out and help members of the community.

Look forward to a fun-filled year as the club grows.  Speaking on behalf of the Board of 

Directors, we all look forward to working with each of you.

Sincerely,

Jill Klein

2019 President



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 2019 
 
Happy New Year to all of you!  I wish each one of you a happy, healthy and 
prosperous 2019.  I am so excited to serve ADDC as the 2019 President.  Your 2019 
Board of Directors is ready and willing to serve you, the members, in the year ahead 
and each feels honored to represent you in the coming year. 
 
The Board for this year is:  Philana Thompson, West Region Director; Connie Bass, 
Central Region Director; Evelyn McCurley-Ingram, Southeast Region Director; 
Donna Siburt, Northeast Region Director; Evelyn Green, Treasurer; Wendy Sparks, 
Secretary and Executive Assistant; Keith Atkins, President-Elect; Christina Forth, 
Immediate Past President; Marilyn Carter, Parliamentarian; and myself, Terry Ligon, 
President. 
 
One of the changes we are making this year concerns our ADO office and the position 
of webmaster.  The office will no longer be located in West Virginia and Wayne 
Ammons will no longer be an employee.  (I do want to thank Wayne for all he has 
done for this Association.)  We are in the process of looking at several management 
companies to take over the duties of the ADO office and the position of webmaster.  
We will make a decision at the Budget and Planning meeting, or soon thereafter.  
Please bear with us; the website may be slow getting updated over the next month 
but we will get this done. 
 
The 2019 Board is busy preparing for the Budget and Planning meeting which will be 
held in Tulsa, Oklahoma, January 11-12.  We will approve the annual budget and 
review the goals and plans of each of the committees.  Please contact your Regional 
Director, region representatives, committee chairmen or any Board member, 
including me, with any ideas, suggestions or concerns. 
 
I am honored to be “serving” as your President this year and I thank you for your 
support and your hard work for this Association.  The key word here is “serving”; I 
do believe “If serving is below you, leadership is beyond you.”  I am here to serve 
you and hope in doing so I will be an effective leader for you. 
 
I do look forward to hearing from each of you and I am ALWAYS available by email, 
text or phone. 
 
Let’s have a great year in 2019! 
 

Terry Ligon 
 

Terry Ligon 
 

2019 ADDC President 

 

HC 75, Box 495 

Eliasville, TX   76481 

 

940-550-5168  

 

terryligon@hotmail.com 

 

 

 
 
 

Board of Directors 

 
PRESIDENT  

Terry Ligon 
L Chem Tech Company Inc 
 
 
PRESIDENT ELECT 

Keith Atkins 
Murphy USA, Inc. 
 
 
SECRETARY 

Wendy Sparks 
Carl E Gungoll Exploration Inc 
 
 
TREASURER 

Evelyn Green 
GBC Minerals, Ltd. 
 
 
IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT  

Christina Forth 
FFAF Cargo 
 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 

Marilyn Carter 
 
 
 
CENTRAL REGION DIRECTOR 

Connie Bass 
New Tex Trucking 
 
 
NORTHEAST REGION DIRECTOR 

Donna Siburt 
 
 
 
SOUTHEAST REGION DIRECTOR 

Evelyn McCurley-Ingram 
 
 
 
WEST REGION DIRECTOR 

Philana Thompson 
Merrion Oil & Gas 

ADDC President
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Connie Bass 
Central Region Director 

 
Abby Johnson 
Butler County 
 
Barbara Chapman 
Dallas 
 
Shelly McCool 
Enid 
 
Judi Jones                            
Fort Worth 
 
Lanette Mills 
Graham 
 
Sharon Hiss 
Great Bend 
 
Jamie Sabata 
Liberal 
 
Pat Blanford 
Lone Star 
 
Jamie Gilmore 
OKC 
 
Teri Swarengin 
Red Earth 
 
Jill Klein 
Tulsa 
 
Abby Bock 
Wichita 
 
Rena Shaffer 
Wichita Falls 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
                                             
 
 

  

 

January 2019 

 

Happy New Years to the members of the New Central Region of the ADDC and 

thank you for your confidence in me to serve as your Region Director.  My theme 

for this year is “The Key to Education is the Willingness to Learn”. 

 

My thanks also goes out to all of those who have served as Region Director 

before me.   

 

Our club leaders for 2019 are as follows: 

Butler County – Abby Johnson 

Dallas- Barbara Chapman 

Enid- Shelly McCool 

Fort Worth – Judi Jones 

Graham – Lanette Mills 

Great Bend – Sharon Hiss 

Liberal – Jamie Sabata 

Lone Star – Pat Blanford 

Oklahoma City – Jamie Gilmore 

Red Earth – Teri Swarengin 

Tulsa- Jill Klein 

Wichita- Abby Bock 

Wichita Falls – Rena Shaffer 

 

Whether it is your first year or you are one of the seasoned Presidents please 

know that your willingness to serve is a great contribution to our association. 

 

The first Central Region meeting will be held on April 11
th

 – 14
th

, 2019 at the 

Aloft Hotel Bricktown in Oklahoma City.  The OKC club has been working very 

hard to plan an entertaining and educational meeting for everyone.  

The Friday night function will be one for the books.  Entertaining field trips, 

seminars and speakers are sure to be enjoyed.  The certification class is 

scheduled to be Accounting.   

 

The board will be meeting in Tulsa on the 10
th

 and 11
th

 of this month to prepare 

for the new year at the Budget & Planning meeting.  Please know that our goal is 

the betterment of the association and we are working to make it an organization 

you will continue to be proud to be a member of.   

 

Please know that if you ever need anything from me I wll make it a point to be 

there for you.  Thanks again for your support and belief in me and know that I 

am here for you, the members of the “CENTRAL REGION”. 

 

 

Connie Bass 

 

“Greater Knowledge – Greater Service” 
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101 years ago a small operator decided to drill a well in hopes of becoming rich. He probably used all his money 
and borrowed the rest against whatever assets he had. His dreams were big. He decided to start the year out 
the right way by spudding his location on New Years Day. He had a cable tool rig and a couple of hardy hands to 
help him realize his dreams. Mules pulled a few wagons out to this location from Oklahoma City over 60 miles 
across fields and small trails. They probably departed in early December in 1917.

It only took about a week to shovel off the location and hand dig a mud pit. The rig went up in just 5 days. They 
had to chop down a few trees and cut them up for fuel. FINALLY, the process began: the 3 man crew picked the 
bit up and dropped it hundreds of times every day thru brutal cold of January, February and March.
But the tents were warm and kept them dry during the rain and snow. The pounding continued on hour after 
hour with dedication through the terrible storms that spring offers in Oklahoma.

Then came summer. June, July and August. HOT. REALLY HOT. No A/C. No fans. Limited access to water and 
food. There are no restaraunts, no gas stations, and very few roads greater than a wagon trail,
So most of their food they hunted or fished and occasionally a wagon would come with supplies.
Then, in September, they probably ran out of money. The dream was shattered. The well was dry. They had 
made 3005 feet in 8 months.  Tempers flared since it was very common to accept pay for success. When the 
well would gush in people would get paid. The crew may not have earned much since they too gambled on a 
big pay day at the end.

I could find no other well drilled by P Oil and Gas. It was a one shot effort to become wealthy and he risked it 
all. But whoever P was, he knew it was hard work and high risk and he did not hesitate. He was truly an oil man 
and he paid the price for that title. And this was just one cable tool well out of thousands drilled in Oklahoma 
before 1920.

101 Years Ago……
by Michael Evans

Making hole…..



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 BOARD MEETING  MEMBERSHIP MEETING    MEAL/FUNCTION            

 January 14    No meeting   

 February 11    February 20  Lunch* 

 March 4    March 13    Lunch*/D&D Awareness 

  No meeting   No meeting   

 May 6   May 15  Lunch* 

 June 10     June 19   Lunch* 

 July 8   July 17  Lunch* 

 August 12   August TBA TBA Summer Social 

  No meeting   No meeting   

 October 7    October 16  Lunch*/Orientation/Elections** 

 November 4   November 13  Lunch*/Industry Appreciation 

 December 9   December TBA TBA Social/Installation 

     
   *All Lunch meetings are scheduled for the Summit. 

  ** October meeting is a closed meeting, for members only. 
 
 
 
 SPECIAL MEETINGS 
 
 Vision 2019:   February TBA 
 
 Field Trip:     TBA 
   
 2019 Central Region Meeting:    April 11-14, 2019 in OKC 
 

 68th Annual ADDC Convention:   September 25-28, 2019 in Kansas City, MO   
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Thank you Kay 

Williams for the pics!

December 2018

Winter Social



JANUARY 2019

9



JANUARY 2019

10

Tulsa News

We received a note from Kay

Meyerhoff earlier this month.

She had a light stroke the

Saturday before Christmas and

spent the holidays in the hospital.

She was then moved to St. John’s

rehab facility. She has now

returned to her home at Inverness

Village. She says she has lots of

help from her children and good

friend, Barbara Ramussen. We’re

all so glad you are doing better,

Kay!

Don’t forget to get your 

2019 Membership 

Application and dues 

submitted. Pay online

@ Member Planet, 

www.tulsadandd.net

or mail check (payable 

to Desk & Derrick 

Club of Tulsa) to Kendra 

Ware, c/o Laredo Petro, 15 

W 6th St., Ste. 900, Tulsa, 

OK 74119. Also, you can 

send a PDF of the 

application to 

kware@laredopetro.com.

Dues are $87.00.

http://www.tulsadandd.net/
mailto:kware@laredopetro.com
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FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS

2/15 Vicki Barnes

2/28     Kathy Farris    

Check out these 
interesting and 

informative websites: 

www.tulsadandd.net

www.addc.org

Board 

Meeting

(lunch) Jill Klein

http://www.tulsadandd.net/
http://www.addc.org/

